
78 Sidaway St

Chapman  ACT  2611

AUSTRALIA

24 April 2008

Ms Angelene Falk

Acting Assistant Commissioner

Office of the Privacy Commissioner

G.P.O. Box 5218

Sydney   NSW   2000

Dear Ms Falk

Re:   Your Ref.:  C11096
Formal Complaint re Roam Tolling Pty Ltd

Lack of Convenient Anonymous Payment Options

I refer to the above complaint, submitted to you on 9 January 2008, and which you advised on 18 January your Office was investigating.

I note that, 3 months later, I have received no further information on the matter.

I attach a further letter I have sent to the company.  It is a response to two Toll Notices wrongfully issued by them in respect of two subsequent uses I have made of the M7 tollway.

I made a payment to the company in respect of those two uses.  Because the company failed to properly process that payment, the company accessed my personal data, and caused it to be accessed by NSW RTA, and presumably also by the ACT Registry of Motor Vehicles.  Those accesses were not justified by any operational requirement, and hence were in breach of the privacy principles.

Would you please consider this as a further aspect of the existing complaint.

Thank you for your assistance.

Yours sincerely
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Roger Clarke

Tel:   +61  2   6288 6916  or  6288 1472
Email:
Roger.Clarke@xamax.com.au
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